
December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST BECHER STREET FROM A POINT 110 FEET EAST OF 

 SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET TO A POINT 50 FEET EAST THEREOF 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Jose G. Perez 

Alderman, 12th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 12th ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO STOPPING ANYTIME ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST GREENFIELD AVENUE FROM SOUTH 14
TH

 STREET 

 TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Perez: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local resident, legislation will be prepared for 

consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Milele A. Coggs 

Alderwoman, 6
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 6
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 

 4” OR MORE ON THE WEST SIDE OF NORTH BOOTH STREET, 

 FROM EAST HADLEY STREET TO EAST LOCUST STREET 

 

Dear Alderwoman Coggs: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations 

Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed.  They 

investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem.  The necessary legislation will 

be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 7, 2016 Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14th ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT PARKING ON 

 EAST HOMER STREET FROM SOUTH WILLIAMS STREET 

 TO SOUTH LENOX STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public 

Safety Committee meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which overnight parking is 

allowed on both sides of the street from March 2
nd

 to November 30th. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Robert Bauman 

Alderman, 4
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 4
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 REMOVE WINTER PARKING RESTRICTION ON 

 NORTH 32
nd

 STREET FROM WEST MICHIGAN STREET 

 TO WEST WISCONSIN AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Bauman: 

 

This is in response to a request from local residents in the 600 block of North 32
nd

 Street to remove the 

above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could be 

restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE NORTH SIDE OF 

 EAST WILBUR AVENUE FROM SOUTH CLEMENT AVENUE 

 TO A POINT 50 FEET WEST 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to a request from your office on behalf of a local resident to restrict parking in the 

above-captioned area. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that restricting parking would 

improve traffic flow in the above-captioned area. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Mark A. Borkowski 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF 

 WEST MANITOBA STREET FROM SOUTH 50
TH

 STREET 

 TO SOUTH 51
ST

 STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Borkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to remove the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that additional parking could be 

restored in this area and still allow traffic flow by repealing the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3rd Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 REMOVE THREE-HOUR PARKING ON 

 NORTH BARTLETT AVENUE FROM 

 EAST BRADFORD AVENUE TO 

 EAST BELLEVIEW PLACE 

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

We previously covered the three-hour parking restriction on North Bartlett Avenue from East Bradford 

Avenue to East Belleview Place on a trial basis.  This trial has been in effect for a substantial time 

period and we have not received any complaints. Therefore, we recommend a permanent removal. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety Committee 

meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14th Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO PARKING WHEN SNOWFALLS 4” OR MORE 

 ON THE SOUTH SIDE OF EAST LINUS STREET, FROM 

 SOUTH KINNICKINNIC AVENUE TO SOUTH LOGAN AVENUE 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff forwarded this request to the Environmental Services Operations 

Division to see if there would be a snow plowing concern if this restriction was installed.  They 

investigated this request and concluded that there would be no problem.  The necessary legislation will 

be prepared and subsequently heard at the January 7, 2016 Public Safety Committee meeting. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 



December 28, 2015 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #151265 

 INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

 SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE FROM EAST SMITH STREET 

 TO A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH AND ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

 SOUTH HOWELL AVENUE FROM EAST SMITH STREET TO 

 A POINT 50 FEET NORTH 

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of a local resident to install the above-captioned parking 

restrictions. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found east and west bound motorists on 

East Smith Street have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north and south bound on South Howell 

Avenue when vehicles park close to the corners.  Therefore, in the interest of public safety, we 

recommend installing these restrictions to increase cross traffic visibility at the intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so that you 

may support it to final passage. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RMB/KA:clm 

 

c: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 


